Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of the Joint Application of Missouri-American Water Company and Cedar Hill Company, Inc., for Authority for Missouri-American Water Company to Acquire Certain Assets of Cedar Utility Company, Inc. and Connection Therewith, Certain Other Related Transactions.
	)))))))
	Case No. SM-2004-0275

	
	
	


STAFF MOTION FOR BRIEF EXTENSION TO FILE ITS  RECOMMENDATION


COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff) by and through Counsel, and in connection with Staff’s Motion for Brief Extension to file its Recommendation, states as follows:

1.
On January 5, 2004, Cedar Hill Utility Company and Missouri-American Water Company (MAWC) filed a joint application with the Missouri Public Service Commission, pursuant to Section 393.190 RSMo 2000, requesting that the Commission approve the sale of Cedar Hill’s sanitary assets to MAWC.  Cedar Hill, a regulated public utility, currently operates a sanitary sewage system in Jefferson County, Missouri.  MAWC is also a regulated public utility.

2.
On February 6, 2004, the Staff advised the Commission that it would file its recommendation on April 30th, 2004, and as a result, the Commission directed the Staff to file by that date. 

3.
Staff would respectfully advise the Commission that it has completed the vast majority of its recommendation.  All conditions suggested by the Staff in the recommendation have been accepted by the parties, with the exception of one condition dealing with the treatment of the acquisition premium incurred as a result of the proposed transaction.  MAWC has advised the Staff that it will not be able to inform the Staff as to its position on the acquisition premium matter until May 3, 2004.  MAWC’s approach to the acquisition premium will affect the language in the recommendation that the Staff will file in this case.  In addition, there are some additional issues that need to be resolved regarding the format of the recommendation due to confidentiality of information concerns of the applicants.


4.
Commission Rule 4 CSR 240-2.050 (3) provides that the Commission has the discretion to enlarge the period of time to complete an act that has been previously ordered by the Commission to be done by a certain date.


WHEREFORE, the Staff would respectfully request that the Commission allow the Staff until Wednesday May 5, 2004, to file its recommendation in this case based upon the foregoing.
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